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2015 News & Views Schedule
In February, News & Views will publish as follows:

Copy due by 9:30 a.m. Publication Date
Thursday, February 5th Friday, February 13th
Thursday, February 19th Friday, February 27th

Thank you, everyone, for your cooperation.

by Marketing Committee

The December 26, 2014 edition of the News & Views launched our new logo 
and name. Senior Estates Golf & Country Club will continue as our legal 

name, and for a period of time, will appear in conjunction with our new name: 
Woodburn Estates & Golf. This new name replaces the former DBA (Doing 
Business As) The Estates Golf & Country Club.

Our Corporation was set up as “Senior Estates Golf & Country Club” 
which is registered with the State of Oregon. This name was chosen by the 
Corporation and builders of this community, and has served us well for more 
than fi fty years. We are active adults who want to enjoy life and leisure. The 
word senior was dropped to refl ect our change in direction. 

The Evolution of Our Name

by  Laura Lake, Marketing Expert 

What is Branding and How Important is it to Your Marketing Strategy?

The American Marketing Association (AMA) defi nes a brand as a “name, 
term, sign, symbol or design, or a combination of them intended to identify 

the goods and services of one seller or group of sellers and to differentiate them 
from those of other sellers.

Therefore it makes sense to understand that branding is not about getting your 
target market to choose you over the competition, but it is about getting your 
prospects to see you as the only one that provides a solution to their problem.

The objectives that a good brand will achieve include:
• Delivers the message clearly
• Confi rms your credibility
• Connects your target prospects emotionally
• Motivates the buyer
• Concretes User Loyalty
To succeed in branding you must understand the needs and wants of your 

customers and prospects. You do this by integrating your brand strategies through 
your company at every point of public contact.

Your brand resides within the hearts and minds of customers, clients, and 
prospects. It is the sum total of their experiences and perceptions, some of which 
you can infl uence, and some that you cannot.

A strong brand is invaluable as the battle for customers intensifi es day by 
day. it’s important to spend time investing in researching, defi ning, and building 
your brand. After all your brand is the source of a promise to your consumer. It’s 
a foundational piece in your marketing communication and one you do not want 
to be without.

This article in its original form can be found at http://marketing.about.com/
cs/brandmktg/a/whatisbranding.htm.

Branding

by James Taylor

Starting February 3rd at the Woodburn Public Library, AARP Tax-Aide will 
again be offering preparation of tax returns for free.  All tax returns will be 

by appointment only.  Appointments can be made starting on Monday, January 
19th by calling 503-980-8704, Monday through Friday, from 10 am to 2 pm.  We 
thank you for your patience in placing your calls, there is only one phone and one 
person answering that phone and no voice mail.  Please do not call the library as 
the library staff cannot assist you.  Those with complicated tax returns, out of the 
scope of our training, may need to see a professional tax preparer.

Tax-Aide is a national volunteer program sponsored by AARP and iRS and 
provides tax help to senior citizens and those with low to middle incomes.  Local 
sponsors of the program are the Woodburn Area Association of Senior Programs, 
Retired Senior Volunteer Programs and the Woodburn Public Library.

if there are questions, please call James Taylor at 503-981-0285.

It’s Tax Time Again!

by Rita Girard

A  caregiver is someone who provides physical, emotional and mental support 
and care regardless of pay and relationship to the individual.  This could be 

a spouse, partner, child, neighbor or anyone who sometimes put their own needs 
on hold to take care of someone.  

I thought a caregiver would be someone who bathed, dressed etc. a person 
who was very ill.  I now look at it differently and feel that arranging appointments, 
ordering medications, going with them to doctor visits, dropping in from time to 
time to make sure they are doing okay, doing their grocery shopping or numerous 
other duties for their well-being qualifi es as a caregiver as well. 

This being a 55+ community with loving, caring individuals, many residents 
are caregivers. If you are feeling overwhelmed, in need of information or support, 
come to the conference room, located between the News & Views offi ce and the 
Library the fi rst Tuesday of each month at 6 p.m.  We laugh a lot so i am looking 
forward to meeting you at our next meeting which will be February 3. 

Are You a Caregiver?
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Disclaimer
News & Views is printed for you, the membership of The 

Estates Golf and Country Club. Articles of common interest 
do not refl ect current Association policy or regulations, or the 
views of the Board of Directors unless so stated. This paper 
is made available to all members to provide information and 
announcements to the membership.

Neighborhood News
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THEODORE R. AHRE, CPA
SINCE 1979

A Local Firm Devoted
to Personal Service

•Tax Preparation & Consulting
•Estate and Trust Administration
•Business Accounting Services

Conveniently located on Hwy 214
in Northwood Office Park between
Senior Estates and Highway 99E

Phone us at 503-982-5201

E-mail:
ted@ahrecpa.com

Clackamas Circle Potluck
by Connie Doyon
Happy New Year 2015! Clackamas Circle Potluck will be on Monday, January 

26 at 6 p.m. in the Dining hall. Menu consists of fi ve different kinds of soup, 
bread, crackers, cornbread, coffee, tea, Crystal Lite.

Please bring anything to go with soup as a side dish or dessert. Also bring your 
own dinner service including a soup bowl, silverware, and beverage cup.

hostesses are: Linda hepburn (503-781-9333); Kathy Medina (503-602-2525); 
Connie Doyon (503-981-3798).

Coffee Hour Entertainment for February
by Connie Lum
Come and enjoy four old friends and make new ones.
Feb   5 – ODOT update
Feb 12 – Linda Wheeler – music – Valentine Party
Feb 19 – Woodburn School Lincoln Choir (50 kids)
Feb 26 – Enrique Gonzalez – classic guitar
The dry erase board is there for your use. Write anything you want. Bring your 

own cup and save a tree! 

Music Makers
by Cathy Williams
Our February meeting is on Monday, the 2nd at 1:30 p.m. in the Auditorium. 

When i fi nd out who set up the tables and chairs, i’ll send him a thank you for this 
most important task.

betty & Norma will decorate; Rosemary Johnson and Arlene Egli will furnish 
cookies. Arlene has shown her love for us by fi lling in for bee Groshong who 
faithfully made coffee and prepared the cookie table before her big fracture. Bee 
is back, getting better and telling stories, we hope.

At our last business meeting it was decided to have a Sunshine person to send 
cards to our ill members. The callers will ask you for names. At any time, report 
ill folks to Cathy Williams at 503-981-8860. if you have greeting cards you could 
give to this service, bring them on February 2nd meeting.

Bonnie has updated rosters ready Entertainment is by Bob Trojak who will 
lovingly play his accordion. he is Good! Non-members are invited to come if any 
of this interests you. You won’t fi nd a more loving group of people.

St. Monica’s Circle
by Ryllis Linday
January 5th was a pleasant meeting with three guests.  President Becky Butts 

led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag and prayer.  Katie Taylor 
read the minutes from the last meeting which were accepted.  Barbara Campbell 
gave the Treasurer’s Report.

The members sang “Happy Birthday” to Toni Perry and Becky Butts.  We 
remembered Eva holtz, who now resides in Country Meadows.  Gertrude Rees 
announced who is responsible for the cleaning of church linens.  For January, 
it will be Toni Perry; February, becky butts; March, Rita Girard and Marilyn 
Conway.  Marilyn is our newest member, having arrived here last August.  We are 
happy to have her join us. 

Rita announced that Mary Schueler fell and has had trouble with her new hip 
while living in Yuma.  Betty Judevine, chairman of our Sunshine Fund will send 
her a card.  Barbara Campbell announced that church members will be making 
house calls to those who are housebound.

We were surprised when Father Jim Coleman dropped in during the meeting.  
We all welcomed him as it was his day off and he spent time visiting us. 

As per usual, Rita Girard furnished lunch which consisted of potato soup, rolls 
and bread squares with butter, a luscious salad, olives, and two kinds of dessert - 
Angel Food cake with strawberries or chocolate cake fi lled with whipped cream.

The tables were decorated with cute “snowmen” standing on cotton that looked 
like snow.  Rita gave us a new prayer to add to our collection.  We know that all 
this takes time and planning and it is very much appreciated.  

Our members are sharing movies and good books with each other.  Our next 
meeting will be February 2nd.  Please feel free to join us anytime. 

Dance and Social Club New Year

by Bill Coleman, Chairman Estates Dance and Social Club  
The Woodburn Estates Golf Dance and Social Club celebrated its fi rst year 

in fi ne fashion with a great New Year’s Eve party, and hit the deck running in 
preparation for 2015’s calendar of great gatherings to come.  

But before we get to the business at hand... talkin’ about what’s coming up...  
please allow us to thank a few of the wonderful people who made these dances and 
social gatherings possible over the past year.

First, and perhaps most important, we need to recognize and thank our retired 
dance committee chair, Jeannine Olson.  It is only through her vision, organization, 
perseverance and plain hard work that our dances exist at all.  Jeannine passed the 
reins on to the new Dance and Social Club last January, and she is owed a huge 
debt of gratitude for organizing the Dance Club over eight years ago.

Next, i would like to thank our current Dance and Social Club offi cers, 
committee heads, and members:  

Vice-Chair in charge of marketing and sponsorships - Marie Worley
Treasurer, admissions and prize coordinator - Sharon Wright
Secretary and event coordinator - Nancy Dale
Committee heads who deserve our thanks include:
Decorations - bernadine bourne & Retta White
Kitchen & Snacks - Marge Epling & Carrol Aebi
Set-up - bill & Kathy Kuchan
Special thanks go to those who offered help and advice on an on-going basis: 

Mike burton, Karen Taber, Mary bowling, Pat Petersen, Connie Lum, Sharyn 
Cornett, Denny Cross, Ron hull, Mike and Sue Cross, and many, many more not 
mentioned.

Our generous sponsors this year include:
Shauna Thompson at Cascade Park Retirement Center
Renee hayes, owner and manager of Country Cottage Restaurant
Laisha Kneuven at Country Meadows Villages
Luis Collazo at heartwood Place Memory Care
Jack Bigej, owner of Al’s Garden Centers
Please be certain to thank our sponsors with your continued patronage in the 

New Year.
If you happen to run into one of these wonderful people, be sure to express 

your thanks for making our dances and social gatherings possible.  We’ll see you 
in 2015 for more fun and frolic!
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Daily Dinner Specials
Monday
All burger baskets*
w/fries & soda ...........................$7.00
  *exception of Cottage Burger
Wing basket ...............................$5.50
Tuesday
Oven Fried Chicken
boneless bbQ Ribs
Wednesday (Comfort Night)
Macaroni & Cheese
Chef’s Choice Comfort Special
Thursday (Pasta Night)
Lasagna
Chef’s Choice Pasta
Friday (Seafood Night)
All-You-Can-Eat Fish & Chips
Chef’s Choice Seafood Dinner
Saturday (All About Beef Night)
herb Crusted Prime Rib
Chef’s Choice Steak Special
Sunday
baby back Ribs
Chef’s Choice Stir Fry

Daily Soup Specials
Daily  Hamburger Veggie 
Daily  Chef’s Choice 
Friday  Clam Chowder 

Daily Lunch Specials
*Fresh Desserts Daily

WILLIAM K UPHOLSTERY
FREE FABRIC EVENT ON NOW

Just pay for the labor... 
and get the fabric FREE

503-982-2812
THE HOLIDAYS ARE COMING... 

BOOK EARLY

Kirk A. Schmidtman, 
Attorney at Law
Wills, Trusts, Probate, 
Estate Planning, 
and Family Law/Divorce. 
Serving Woodburn Since 1976
 ***
610 Glatt Circle, Woodburn 
Kschmidtman@woodburnlaw.net 
engleschmidtmanlaw.com

503-981-0155

Estates Quilters 2014 Report

by Carolyn Waterman  
2014 was a good year for the Estates Quilters.  Not only did we have a great 

time together, we accomplished the following:
51 tied quilts donated to the Veteran’s Hospital
15 tied quilts donated to Liberty house in Salem
1 tied quilt donated to Relay for Life 
1 tied quilt donated to Woodburn Relay for Life (quilt top donated by becky 

Butts)
1 tied full size quilt donated to Love inc.
1 hand quilted quilt for St. Luke’s School Auction (quilt top donated by Marlene 

Thompson)
14 knitted Afghan Lap Robes donated to Veteran’s hospital (knitted by betty 

Stenger)
Along with the above we donated the following cash donations:
$ 1,200.00 to the Woodburn AWARE Food bank
$  200.00 to Green Thumb Group
$  300.00 to Love Santa inc.
$  200.00 to Woodburn Boys and Girls Club
$  100.00 for Estates Coffee Hour donuts
$  200.00 Woodburn Police Canine Program
Total for 2014 - $2200.00
We are proud to have donated over 4100 hours to the Retired Seniors Volunteer 

Program (RSVP). 
Thank you to each and every one of you for helping us.  Without your support 

we would not be able to accomplish all of this. 
If you are interested in joining our group please, feel free to come by the 

Craft Room on Monday and Thursday from 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.  if you have 
a fi nished/unquilted quilt top, we would be happy to quilt it into a beautiful quilt 
for you. There is a small charge to quilt these tops and this money is donated 
within our community.  Please contact Loreta at 503-981-9528 or betty at 503-
982-8404.

Changes

by Gloria Osborn  
I would like to suggest that there is at least one other thing that is as inevitable 

as Death and Taxes, and that is Change.  Nothing stays the same.  We only have 
to look in the mirror and compare our refl ection with a picture taken 20 years ago 
to see the change in us - and it happened so gradually that we didn’t even notice 
it happening. 

However, some other changes happen more quickly... and if you consider 
changes in technology... well, those seem to happen with the speed of light.  It’s 
hard to keep up, especially for those of us who are “technically challenged”.  This is 
just my way of saying that there is a new computer in the offi ce that has challenged 
not only me, but some professional technicians as well.

Our old computer, called an XP, was like an old friend with whom I had a 
comfortable and reliable relationship. It rarely did the unexpected, but like all 
things, it fi nally got tired, and like an old car deemed too obsolete and expensive 
to repair, was replaced. Big mistake… in my opinion. The new computer is called 
Windows 8 and it requires a whole different language - one i haven’t totally 
learned yet, but i am working on it.  Until i master it, some things aren’t running 
as smoothly in the offi ce as usual.

But there are other things that are right on schedule.  The truck museum 
offi cially opened for the summer season on April 1, and already there are 
registrations coming in for the truck show in August.  There is always a bit of a 
competition by some of those people displaying trucks to get a low number, and 
I am already assigning numbers.  The museum is open every weekend with hosts 
to greet visitors, and since we try never to turn anyone away, midweek visitors are 
accommodated whenever possible.

Long term plans that have been hovering just beyond the horizon are coming 
into view.  I have great hopes that the Truck Museum Education Center will 
materialize while I am still there to enjoy it.  And there is another exciting project 
hovering on the horizon... so stay tuned!

[Gloria Osborn lives in The Estates and has kindly given us permission to reprint 
some of the interesting articles she has written for “The Air Horn” a publication 
of the Pacifi c Northwest Truck Museum in Brooks where she volunteers.  This 
reprint is from May 2013. Ed.]

Steam-Ups and Truck Shows

by Gloria Osborn  
Pacifi c Northwest Truck Museum celebrated its 20th Anniversary in 2012.
There is much to be said for the satisfaction of knowing that a job has been 

well done; but let’s be honest about it.  The two weekends of Steam Up and the 
expanded Truck Show – two days this year – are a lot of work for some very 
dedicated volunteers – before, during, and after the shows.  But it was worth it!  It 
always is.

Thousands of visitors passed through the museum doors. (We know because 
we “clicked” them all in, while mentally recording the smiles on their faces as 
they left).  We treasure the comments they passed on to us... “What a wonderful 
museum!”  “The best display of trucks I’ve seen!”  “Great show!”  “I had no idea 
there was something like this here!”  “I’ll be back next year!” etc., etc.

This was the 20th year that the Truck Show has been operating and it has 
grown enormously in that time.  but no matter how fi ne this year’s shows were, 
there are always ways to improve them, and I know for sure that some changes are 
being considered for next summer.

Speaking for the offi ce staff, i can say that now is the time when we sit back, 
take a deep breath... and yes, congratulate ourselves.  Life in the offi ce will be more 
relaxed for a couple of months until the Membership Drive kicks in in December.  
Then we will be stretched straight out again.  Ah well, it’s nice to be needed.

[Gloria Osborn lives in The Estates and has kindly given permission to reprint 
some of the interesting articles she has written for “The Air Horn”, a publication 
of the Pacifi c Northwest Truck Museum in Brooks where she volunteers.  This 
reprint is from September 2012. Ed.]
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Orrin Granlund, GRI
503-804-1889

1601 Princeton Rd., Woodburn, OR 97071

I price to sell, not to keep!

Estates, Moving, and Garage

Diane Horton’s
Sales

503-982-1134
503-951-0174 (cell)

Estates Men’s Golf Club
General Meeting
January 6, 2014

The meeting was called to order by President Fred Bourne at 10 a.m. in the 
Dining Hall, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  A quorum was established.  Officers and Committee Chairmen/
Committee Members present were:  Fred Bourne, Jim Worley, Chuck Johnson, 
Stan hiller, Steve hobson, and bob Price.  A total of 18 members attended the 
meeting.

President’s Report:  President Bourne reminded the members present that the 
annual Men’s Golf Club Dues are still $40.00 if paid before February 1, 2015.  If 
paid after January 31, 2015, the annual dues are $45.00.  The Cart path annual fee 
remains $50.00 for golfers.

Vice President’s Report:  VP Len Westphal was absent with notice.
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Jim Worley reported that the current balance 

of the Club’s account is $2,739.12.  he stated that on Thursday Men’s Play there 
will be K.P.’s on all par threes resulting in an expenditure of $100.00.

Secretary’s Report:  Nothing to report.
Committee Reports:
Mixed Tournaments:  Allan Lindberg was absent with notice.  Allan had 

provided President Bourne with an accounting of the funds currently in the 
Mixed Tournament Account.  The balance at the beginning of October, 2014, was 
$2,259.46.  On October 2, 2014, there was an expenditure for wine and banners, 
leaving a current balance in the account of $1,931.14.  Allan reported that the 
account was quite balanced during 2014, having a loss of only $23.42.  It was 
mentioned by members present that Allan had previously reported that due to the 
increase in the cost for our after tournament dinners, the entry fee in 2015 may be 
raised from $15.00 to $16.00.

Sunshine:  Bob Price reported that he sent out “Get Well” cards to John 
Detwiler, Joe Brown, and Jim White.

Membership:  Stan Hiller reported that he will again be preparing bag tags in 
2015.  Stan also reported that the new Directory should be published by the end 
of January, 2015.

Unfinished Business:  Nothing to report
New Business:  Jim Worley reported that a new sign will be installed near the 

first tee that will include wording regarding the Estates dress code that complies 
with our Management Documents.  President bourne reported that the Ladies 
Golf Club has donated $250 to be used at the Golf Show to be held in Portland 
on February 20th through February 22nd, 2015.  President Bourne then made a 
motion as follows:  the Men’s Golf Club will donate $250.00 to be used at the 
subject Golf Show, the motion seconded, approved, motion passed.  President 

Men’s Golf Club Meeting

Bourne also mentioned that he may need additional volunteers to work in the 
booth at the Golf Show.

Closing Comments:  President Bourne acknowledged Don Blaylock who is 
now 90 years of age and therefore qualifies for free golf at the Estates.  Chuck 
Johnson reported that member Walt Eklund had recently made a hole-in-one on 
hole number 5 of the Estates Golf Course.  his name will be added to the hole-
in-One Plaque as found in the Golf Lounge.  Walt was not in the hole-in-one pool 
which prompted President Bourne to make the following motion:  I move that the 
Men’s Golf Club pay $50 to any member who makes a hole-in-one during our 
regular Thursday Men’s Play, motion seconded, approved, motion passed.  Chuck 
Johnson stated that he would like to see the alternate shot format at our Memorial 
Day Mixed Tournament be changed to a “Modified Alternate Shot” format as used 
by PGA members participating in the Shark Shootout.  The modified alternate 
shot would allow both team members to tee off on every hole regardless of who 
made the putt at the previous hole.  The preferred tee shot would then immediately 
be selected and alternate shot play would be followed until the ball is holed out.  
Each player would be responsible for 9 tee shots during the tournament, but allow 
each player to tee off on every hole.  Johnson stated that it would create a more 
enjoyable format and add parity to the tournament.  Members present agreed that 
the change to a Modified Alternate Shot format would make for a more enjoyable 
tournament experience.  The Golf Committee will follow up on this request.  Steve 
Hobson stated that there are many “pot holes” on the golf cart paths that need 
repair.  He also inquired as to the installing of yardage markers near the cart path 
or painting yardage stripes on the cart path to denote 100, 150, and 200 yards, 
an issue discussed in the past.  
There was also a discussion 
of the hanging “widow 
maker” large limbs near the 
seventh green.  The pot holes, 
yardage markers, and widow 
makers will all be addressed 
by the Golf Committee and 
presented to General Manager 
Sharon Schaub, and Golf 
Superintendent Tim O’Larey 
for follow up.  

Closing:  President Bourne 
moved that our meeting be 
adjourned, motion seconded, 
approved, and the meeting was 
adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

Chuck Johnson, Secretary – 
Minutes approved by President 
Fred Bourne Walt Eklund Hole-in-One
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by Diana Lindberg 
Seeking volunteer help for 2015 Mixed Tournament Events
• Early morning help with tent set up and breezeway tables.
• breezeway volunteer position – responsible to arrange volunteer(s) in 

breezeway for 6 tournaments.
• Dinner table set up – need person to arrange and manage volunteers to set 

up tables before dinner.
• Dinner sign-in – need person to arrange volunteers to check in participants 

and guests for dinner and door prize.
• Attend mixed tournament planning meeting(s) as needed. 
First meeting will be held at end of January, or early February.  We need you 

there.  Please contact Allan or Diana, or leave your name at Pro Shop.

Mixed Golf Committee for 2015

A husband and wife are on the 9th green when suddenly she collapses from a 
heart attack!

“Help me dear,” she groans to her husband.
The husband calls 9-1-1 on his cell phone, talks for a few minutes, and picks 

up his putter and lines up his putt.
His wife raises her head off the green and stares at him.
“I’m dying here and you’re putting?”
“Don’t worry, dear,” says the husband calmly. “They found a doctor on the 

second hole and he’s coming to help you.”
“Well, how long will it take for him to get here?” she asks feebly.
“No time at all,” says her husband. “Everybody’s already agreed to let him play 

through.”
***

A gushy reporter told Phil Mickelson, “You are spectacular.  Your name is 
synonymous with the game of golf.  You really know your way around the course.  
What’s your secret?”

Mickelson replied, “The holes are numbered.”
***

A young man and a priest are playing together.  At a short par-3 the priest asks, 
“What are you going to use on this hole, my son?”

The young man says, “An 8-iron, father.  how about you?”
The priest says, “I’m going to hit a soft seven and pray.”
The young man hits his 8-iron and puts the ball on the green.
The priest tops his 7-iron and dribbles the ball out a few yards.
The young man says, “I don’t know about you, father, but in my church, when 

we pray, we keep our head down.”
***

Police are called to an apartment and fi nd a woman holding a bloody 5-iron 
standing over a lifeless man.  The detective asks, “Ma’am, is that your husband?”

“Yes,” says the woman.
“Did you hit him with that golf club?”
“Yes. Yes, I did.” The woman begins to sob, drops the club, and puts her hands 

over her face.
“How many times did you hit him?”
“i don’t know - fi ve, six, maybe seven times... Just put me down for a fi ve.”

***
A golfer teed up his ball on the fi rst tee, took a mighty swing and hit his ball 

into a clump of trees.  He found his ball and saw an opening between two trees he 
thought he could hit through.  Taking out his 3-wood, he took a mighty swing.  The 
ball hit a tree, bounced back, hit him in the forehead and killed him.

As he approached the gates of Heaven, St. Peter asked, “Are you a good 
golfer?”

The man replied,  “Got here in two, didn’t I?”
***

The bride was escorted down the aisle and when she reached the altar, the 
groom was standing there with his golf bag and clubs at his side.

She said, “What are your golf clubs doing here?”
He looked her right in the eye and said, “This isn’t going to take all day, 

is it?”

Golf Is Hilarious

WPD Offi cer SloanWPD Offi cer Sloan

by Connie Doyon
This week i was blessed to get two calls from the iRS. The fi rst one said 

“Finally, we have been able to reach you! This is the iRS and this is your fi nal 
notice before we fi le a lawsuit.”  it gave me a number to call, which was different 
than the caller ID number on the phone.  The second call was a little different it 
said “There is a lawsuit against you and before it is sent to the courthouse, you 
need to call us.”  This was the same phone number as before.  Oh and yes, at the 
end the recording said “God Bless You.”

First of all, the iRS never makes phone calls to US taxpayers. They send out 
letters with a request to contact the local iRS offi ce.  Secondly, i don’t think religion 
has anything to do with collecting taxes.  I called the Dept. of Justice and they 

told me to never answer a phone call with 
a number you don’t recognize, and NEVER 
call the number back!  They are well aware 
of the situation and have trouble chasing 
down the callers.  Please don’t believe these 
scammers!

[Bob Trojac reported that there are 
folks who are going door to door, ringing 
doorbells to see if anyone is home. He said 
several residents have gotten hang-up phone 
calls, presumably, also checking if anyone is 
at home. Be careful and keep a look out for 
your home and neighboring homes. We also 
had an offi cer from the Woodburn Police 
Department, Offi cer Sloan, who reminded 
our members at the January 15 Coffee 

Hour to not respond to phone calls from those you do not know, and be careful 
of strangers in your neighborhood. Call the Woodburn Police Department at 
503-982-2345 if you see any suspicious activity. They are glad to help. Ed.] 

Scammers
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by Kathy Hiller 

Twelve Woodburn High School students, along with their instructor, Brian Gingerich, entertained the January 
15 Coffee Hour audience with their Mariachi singing and playing of various instruments. Their outfits 

were very traditional. The two girls had long skirts with decorations down each side that matched the same 
embellishments on the boys’ trousers.  

Mariachi is a genre of music that originated in the State of Jalisco, in Western Mexico. It is an integration 
of stringed instruments highly influenced by the cultural impacts of the historical development of Western 
Mexico. Throughout the history of mariachi, musicians have experimented with brass, wind, and percussion 
instruments. In addition, sociohistorical factors have influenced the repertoire in terms of the performance of 

diverse regional song forms as well as the evolution of the performance attire. 
Mariachi is important to the study of Mexican music because, as an ensemble 
created during the colonial period, it found its essence during the postcolonial 
era, blossomed during the nationalist era, and made a global impact during 
contemporary times. Throughout this development, particularly since the 
nationalist era, mariachi music has become emblematic of Mexican music by 
appropriating various Mexican regional song forms, experimenting in popular 
radio programs, appearing in the first Mexican films, and performing during 
presidential campaigns.

The mariachi ensemble generally consists of violins, trumpets, a classical 
guitar, a vihuela (a high-pitched, five-string guitar), a guitarrón (a large acoustic 
bass) and, on occasion, a harp or two. They dress in silver studded charro outfits 
with wide-brimmed hats. The original Mariachi were Mexican street musicians 
or buskers. 

WHS Mariachi Band

by Kathy Hiller 

Twelve Woodburn High School students, along with their instructor, Brian Gingerich, entertained the January 

WHS Mariachi Band
Entertained at Coffee Hour

The band’s instructor
Brian Gingerich

 Jasmine Ascencio Abram Espinoza Alfonso Mendoza

Eric Davila Fermin Martinez Gabe Maksimov
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WHS Mariachi Band
Entertained at Coffee Hour

Hirven Cortes Jenny Gonzalez Jesus Herrera

John Bagley Jump Srisukson Mason Brown
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Next Publication of NEWS & VIEWS
February 13, 2015

Deadline for Articles, Thursday, February 5, 9:30 a.m.

FREE: Sturdy moving boxes. Call 503-
954-5386.
FOR SALE: $5 winter projects: old 
rocking chair and a wood slat glider 
chair. Call 503-981-6663.
FOR SALE: Two blue and white 
adjustable deck chairs and one blue and 
white ‘cruise ship type’ lounger.  $20 
for all. Call 503-981-6663.
FOR SALE: GREAT VALUES - 
ALMOST NEW - 3” Queen-size 
memory foam mattress topper $75. Also 
2” twin-size memory foam mattress 
topper $25.  Large recliner, dark brown 
leather $100 a must see. Call 503-989-
1009.
FOR SALE: Tire rims (two) fit 
P215/75R15 or 15” rims are on older, 
used one winter only, Cooper Weather 
Master S/T snow tires $35. Call 503-
269-8174.

NOTICE: When submitting free ads 
be sure to include your membership number.

Free Ads

FOR SALE: Wall clock, Beavers 
11-1/2” diameter orange theme in 
background, black rim, w/battery $19 
like new. Call 503-269-8174.
FOR SALE: Woman’s size 22-24 Luxe 
Denim jacket – 7 FOR ALL MANKIND 
brand. Like new, loose fit, has lots of 7 
For All Mankind buttons – new priced 
up to $200+, asking $95. Call 503-269-
8174.
MAKE OFFER: Like new professional 
massage table. Call 503-981-6663.
WANTED: a used sewing machine 
cabinet in good condition. Call 503-
981-5664.
WANTED: Used postage stamps you 
would throw away. Call 503-269-8174.
WANTED: Searching for old pins 
or brooches. Making gift for my 
granddaughter’s wedding. Call 503-
981-3109.

DBR Tax Services

Bill Pay LLC
Keeping your bills organized and paid

diana@billpayllc.com

Bookkeeping Service: 
I will organize your mail, bills 

and paperwork to unclutter your life.

CORNERSTONE
REPAIR & REMODEL

SPECIALIST IN ALL HOME REPAIRS
AND REMODELING

(20) YEARS EXPERIENCE
AFFORDABLE – NO JOB TOO SMALL

H 503.845.6083 C 503.930.6650
Lance Hamberger CCB# 182328

cornerstone-rep.rem@msn.com
SENIOR DISCOUNT!

Swanson is in the “Hospital” Again

by Kathy Hiller 
Some of our members have already noticed that Swanson (our unofficial swan 

mascot) was leaning badly shortly after he had been reinstated back onto the sound 
wall at Country Club Road and Hwy 214. It appeared that someone had tried to 
knock him off. He held on tight, although his “feathers” were quite ruffled and 
he had new cracks on his body. He was taken down on Thursday, January 15, for 
repair. Unfortunately, we are sorry to report that Swanson did not make it through 
surgery. We would appreciate any suggestions for Swanson’s replacement.

A Tale of Tires

by Gloria Osborn  
I suppose this tale goes back to the invention of the wheel, but that’s too long 

a story for me to tell, however, we do know that medieval carts rolled along 
on wooden wheels that I’m sure required frequent replacement. Then things 
improved with iron “tires” that would last a lot longer. Those metal tires carried 
stage coaches and buggies right up into our great-grandparent’s time, but when 
automobiles and trucks came along, they required something entirely different… 
something perhaps a bit more comfortable... hence, the rubber tire.

Of course, it was a hard rubber tire and it wasn’t very forgiving of rough 
roads, but it was a vast improvement over metal. We should remember not to 
compare vintage items with what we have now, but with what came before. The 
{Pacific Northwest Truck] museum has a number of trucks with hard rubber 
tires, and while we might shudder to think of the jouncing ride they provided, 
they did manage very well on the rutted, unpaved roads they traveled.

I came across a wonderful book put out by the Goodyear Tire Co. in 1917 called 
“The Evidence” in which they were promoting the virtues of their pneumatic tire. 
It is an enormous, elegant book of a kind that is never put out today and was 
obviously intended to persuade commercial entities of the superiority of their new 
tire over the hard rubber variety. It includes sections on Traction, Cushioning, 
Increased Earning Power, and Economy of Operation. These advantages are pointed 
out as they applied to City Hauling, Inter-City Hauling, Farm Hauling, and Long 
Distance Hauling. All of these various occupations are accompanied with pictures 
of vehicles in situations appropriate to their use. The pictures are marvelous and 
depict an America quite different from today. The roads were dreadful!

But, of course, the Goodyear Tire Co. didn’t invent the pneumatic tire in 1917. 
Like most advances in technology, the tire evolved over time with successes 
and failures along the way. The first successful air-filled or pneumatic tire was 
invented in 1888 by John Dunlop, (a veterinarian!) for his son’s bicycle. Others 
followed. In 1895 Andre Michelin was the first to try using pneumatic tires on 
automobiles and equipped race cars with these tires for a 350 mile race from 
Paris to Bordeaux. There were so many blowouts during the race that they were 
deemed impractical. Frank Seiberling built a machine in 1908 that cut grooves 
in hard tire surfaces for traction (and co-founded Goodyear.)  These pioneers - 
Dunlop, Michelin, Seiberling, are among the names that are familiar to us today 
though we may not realize our debt to them.

Tire technology progressed steadily through the years, as did the reliability 
of those tires. In 1920 the life expectancy of a tire was 13,000 miles. Now we 
can expect to get 60,000 miles.

Today we can start a cross-country trip with a reasonable degree of confidence 
that we won’t have any tire trouble, but durable tires were a big concern in 
earlier days. People just expected to have to change tires a few times on a major 
trip. Those were tires with tubes, of course, so folks took along a good supple of 
tube patches. I remember my Dad singing an old song about “having to get out 
and get under my merry Oldsmobile.” But I guess that even that inconvenience 
was an improvement over a horse and buggy.

Sources: Evidence by E. J. Krause Jr.; Various Internet sites 
[Gloria Osborn lives in The Estates and has kindly given us permission 

to reprint some of the interesting articles she has written for “The Air Horn” 
a publication of the Pacific Northwest Truck Museum in Brooks where she 
volunteers. This reprint is from May 2013. Ed.]

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

McCully 
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     503-981-6000     www.mccullyrealty.com 
2255 Country Club Rd, Woodburn, OR 97071 

Member Portland (RMLS) and Salem (WVMLS) Listing Services 
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Kline, Mary – November 13, 2014
Bock, LouAnn - January 18, 2015

In Memory of…

Sorry, coupons for new clients only.

2200 Country Club Ct., Suite D
Behind the Crossing’s Strip Mall (We have a blue roof)

503-899-8050
M-F, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Saturday by appointment • Walk-ins Welcome

Color or Perm
$34.99

1 Hour Massage
$39.99

Women’s 
Shampoo, Haircut
and Style $14.99

40 Min. Facial
$28.00

Men’s Haircut
$6.99 Brow Wax

$8.00

Brow Tint
$8.00

2200 Country Club Ct., Suite D
Behind the Crossing’s Strip Mall (We have a blue roof)

K’Bella Salon & Spa

Subconscious Inhibitions

by Donna Wood 
During WWII, my sisters and I spent summers with our great aunt in Vancouver 

B.C., Canada.  We have great memories of playing and swimming at second beach 
in Stanley Park.  One not so good memory of mine is Aunt Mary’s tomato soup.  I 
threw it up.  Now, I can eat tomatoes in any form except in tomato soup.  My brain 
just won’t let me even try.

The same goes for anchovies.  I no longer remember the first time I tried 
them but, my brain labeled them “not for human consumption”.  Once, while on 
a People-to-People tour of Europe, I spent a few days with an elderly woman in 
Krems an der Donau, Austria.  She served me her best, which included anchovies.  
I hid them in my napkin, but when she saw they were gone from my plate, she 
assumed I loved them and proceeded to serve me even more.

I feel like the robin that tries to make a meal of a Monarch butterfly.  Just one 
nibble causes the robin to vomit because of the toxins in the butterfly’s milkweed 
diet.  Never again will the robin try to eat anything that is orange and black.  Hence 
the Viceroy butterfly is spared, even though it is not toxic, because its color is also 
orange and black.

Does the same process apply to people?  I once met a woman in Woodburn 
to whom I took an instant dislike.  She must have reminded me of some bad 
experience I once had with someone.  I made it a point to befriend her and found 
that we have many interests in common and now enjoy her company.  Maybe it’s 
time I tried some tomato soup.

Advertiser Endorsement

by George Foust 
I saw the insert and testimonial in the January 9, 2015 issue of the News & 

Views and want to add my endorsement:
I purchased a home in Woodburn Estates & Golf knowing the kitchen needed 

a complete makeover.  Stepstone Construction did the work for me.  The work 
included gutting the existing kitchen, installing new flooring, cabinets and range 
hood as well as changing a wall, re-wiring the room and painting the entire living 
room/dining room/kitchen ceiling and walls.

I am more than pleased with the results.  The work was done on time and at a 
reasonable cost.  Peter Dale (503-679-5948) is a craftsman who takes pride in his 
work and it shows.  He is also a professional in his demeanor, presentation and 
work ethic.  He arrives on time and tidies the worksite at the end of the day.

If you are looking for someone to do a remodel or repair, I can enthusiastically 
recommend Stepstone Construction.

Dixie’s New Home

by Gloria Osborn  
This is the story of how a beautifully restored 1947 Ford pickup got added to 

the collection of vintage trucks at the museum. 
The story of her restoration and acquisition begins with Harold (Butch) Kent 

in the fall of 1985 when Butch, his wife, and relatives fired up their motorhomes 
and went to an estate auction in Dixie, Washington - near Walla Walla.  He had 
learned that a 1947 Ford pickup was to be auctioned and decided he was interested 
in looking it over. 

It was a long afternoon’s wait before the auctioneer got to the pickup but when 
he did, Butch was there.  At first the truck resisted starting; but finally, choking and 
spitting and blowing clouds of black smoke, it yielded to a booster and ran ... sort 
of… on five cylinders.  Butch smiled.  Maybe all that sputtering and smoke would 
discourage other bidders.  Perhaps some of them were discouraged, but not all, and 
he ended up paying a bit more for it than he had intended - but it was his. 

The pickup’s bed proved to be a handy place for holding all the many other 
items they had bought at the auction including the original Dixie post office’s 
sorting desk (which ended up in their home office).  Of course the truck was not 
capable of being driven home so it was hitched to the back of the motorhome and 
towed, but not without incident.  Unfortunately, not all of Dixie’s tires were up to 
the trip.  (By now the truck had acquired both a name and a gender.)  A tire blew 
out on the way, and replacing it was Butch’s first repair on Dixie.  After getting 
her home, he filled her cylinders up with diesel, later drained, installed new spark 
plugs, and to his delight, she ran just fine. 

It was his intention to continue to work on her, but life got in the way, and five 
years passed before he was again able to give his attention to her restoration.  She 
had spent most of those five years outside, covered only by a tarp, and by then her 
headliner was in tatters.  And then, when he looked more closely at her needs, it 
became obvious that the only stopping point on the whole project was going to 
be at the frame.  This was turning out to be a much more costly job than he had 
planned. 

About this time the King County Court system decided it needed him for two 
weeks of jury duty.  But as anyone knows who has been called up for jury duty, 
there is a lot of time spent just sitting around, waiting for something to happen.  
Butch used this time to peruse a lot of parts catalogs to find and order replacement 
parts for Dixie.  Then, with the help of family and sympathetic neighbors, he got 
down to the serious business of restoration. 

It was tedious work requiring 12 to 14 hours of labor a day for a while.  There 
was the straightening and refurbishing of the fenders and grill, the rebuilding of 
many component parts, the scraping and painting of reusable parts.  (A neighbor 
with skills in body work pitched in to help with the needed body work.)  And when 
Butch disassembled the engine he found some piston skirt damage that required 
him to test, clean and tear down a second engine.  But through it all, V-8 Club 
members provided invaluable help, information, advice, and parts. 

He was working against a deadline because he wanted to take Dixie to a Club 
show in Coeur d’ Alene that was coming up soon.  Things were going along well 
and it seemed he would easily make the show.  All the truck’s mechanical parts 
were working well, Dixie’s engine purred like a contented kitten, and the final 
painting had her looking like new.  But at that point the unexpected happened. 

It would be easy to blame Fate, but he admits the accident was actually due 
to his own hurry and carelessness.  He was reassembling the cab after its finished 
paint job and somewhat managed to upset it with him inside it.  That mishap not 
only damaged the cab, requiring repair and repainting, but it damaged Butch too... 
leaving him with limited use of one leg - an injury that wasn’t completely healed 
for several months. 

Nevertheless, he did make it to Coeur d’ Alene in plenty of time to proudly 
show off Dixie in her restored splendor.  There is no doubt about it.  She is a 
beauty, and now she graces a special spot in the Hewitt Building at the Pacific 
Northwest Truck Museum.  Thank you Butch! 

He knows she will be well cared for there and reportedly has said, “Now I have 
the space to work on my next restoration project”. (I wonder if his wife knows 
about that?) 

[Gloria Osborn lives in The Estates and has kindly given us permission to reprint 
some of the interesting articles she has written for “The Air Horn”, a publication 
of the Pacific Northwest Truck Museum in Brooks where she volunteers. Ed.]

$25.00 off Complete Auto Detail
Redeem this coupon for $25.00 off our complete auto detail!  A complete 
detailing of your vehicle includes a full exterior prep including acid bath, 
door jams, wheels cleaned, clay process, Carnauba hand wax and dress 
the tires. The interior of your vehicle will receive a complete shampoo, 
including carpet and mats, dash, vents, door panels, door pockets, 
headliner, glove box, ashtray, console and trunk. 
All exterior and interior glass will be cleaned.

Prices start at:
Passenger cars $160.00 and up;
SUVs, Vans, Pickups $185.00 and up;
Large SUV’s, Vans, Pickups $210.00 and up

Call today for your appointment!
Monday - Friday, 8a - 5p, 503-981-8973
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Call us, you’ll be glad you did.
503-266-4095

24403 So. Hwy 99E, Canby
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Special 
Payment Plan

12 mo./0% 
interest
Until Nov. 23, 2014 OAC

Open Every Day
Making Homes Beautiful for over 39 years!

Remodeling? 
Or just Replacing?

We’ll make it easy for YOU from start to finish.

• Hardwood & Refinishing • Carpet 
• Laminate • Vinyl • Tile-Granit-Quartz
•Even Window Coverings

We install what we sell and back it with 
a Lifetime Installation Warranty.

Remodeling? 
Or just Replacing?

12 mo./0% 
interest

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Becky Butts at 1:30 p.m. in 
the Dining Hall, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  A quorum was established 
with Directors Butts, Bunnell, Johnson, Aiken, Cornett, Hiller, Westphal and 
Worley in attendance. Director Bourne was absent with notice.

Vice President Becky Butts welcomed and thanked the attendees and stated 
that she would be chairing the meeting in the absence of the President. 

Unfinished Business:  
(1) Marketing- (branding) Director Hiller stated that he understood that there 

was some question about the motion for the branding design and the name change 
made at the last meeting. He thought that it was clear that the new name would 
be Woodburn Estates & Golf. Discussion followed that not everyone was clear on 
how the name change would be implemented. It was decided that there needed 
to be an additional motion to clarify the implementation of the doing business 
as (dba). Director Hiller made a  motion that the General Manager be directed to 
proceed with establishing Woodburn Estates & Golf as a dba under our corporate 

name of Senior Estates Golf & Country Club by registering it with the Secretary 
of State and to take as needed for any other registration of name change or logo 
registration paperwork that is required. The motion was seconded by Director 
Cornett. Directors Butts, Bunnell, Johnson, Cornett, Hiller, Westphal and Worley 
voted for the motion. Director Aiken voted against the motion. The motion was 
approved.

(2) Draft Brochure- Director Hiller presented the Board members with a copy 
of a draft brochure to be used during 2015 to market our association to potential 
new members and to be used in the booth at the Golf Show in February that has 
been previously discussed. He solicited input from the Board for any potential 
changes. He also indicated that the Marketing Committee had committed to 
paying for the printing of this golf brochure. The Golf Committee will be asking 
the Board to authorize funds from the marketing budget to pay for the expenses 
related to the Golf Show booth. They do not have a budget for that yet, but at this 
point believe it will be around $3500. More details to be presented as soon as they 
are firmed up. 

(3) Proposed changes to fee schedule- Director Worley advised that the Rules 
Committee has reviewed the proposed changes to the fee schedule that Director 
Aiken presented at the last meeting and had some changes that needed to be added 
to that. He has posted those changes on the bulletin board along with the proposed 
rules change for the Board’s consideration at the next scheduled regular meeting.

New Business: 
(1) Director Assignments- Director Butts stated that it is a part of her duties as 

President of the Board for 2015 to make Director Committee assignments. After 
much thought and taking into account activities in and outside of the Estates plus 
prior employment she made the following assignments:

Architectural Committee - Jim Taylor
Activities Committee - Malena Turner
House Committee - Larry Jones
Real Estate - David Bunnell
Membership Committee - David Bunnell
R V Committee - David Bunnell
Rules & Regulations Committee - Jim Worley
Golf Committee - Janice Aiken
Marketing Committee - Stan Hiller
News & Views-Web Committee - Stan Hiller
In making these assignments she read the duties of each committee chair from 

the operations manual and received a positive acceptance of the assignment from 
each Director. She reminded the Directors of the following: (1) When selecting 
your committee members reach out to new members. (2) No Director shall serve 
on another committee but Directors of other committees may reach out for their 
advice and help. (3) No two members from a family (household) shall serve on a 
committee. The exception is for the News & Views Editor.

Upcoming Activities:
•	 Everyone was reminded that the next Board Meeting is January 27, 2014, at 

1:30 p.m. in the Dining Hall.
Executive Session: The Board is going to recess into Executive Session to 

consider a personnel issue and some payment plans. 
Prior to that recess, the Board opened the floor for  
Open Mic (1) There was a question regarding the publishing of the new logo 

and name change information in the News & Views. (2) The Board was reminded 
that Woodburn Estates & Golf has a large number of members who are not golfers 
and they should keep those members in mind as well as the golfers. (3) A question 
was asked if there was a rule that any member asking to be on a committee must 
be allowed on the committee. There is no such rule. 

The Board recessed into Executive Session at approximately 2:30 p.m.
The Board returned from Executive Session at approximately 3:45 p.m. to 

active session.
(1) Director Johnson made a motion that pursuant to the Executive Session that 

a payment plan as presented by the General Manager be approved. The motion 
was seconded by Director Bunnell. The motion was approved unanimously.

(2) Director Johnson advised that a pay raise for an employee was discussed 
and made a motion that the pay raise be approved. The motion was seconded by 
Director Bunnell. The motion was approved unanimously.

(3) It was noted that the Board also discussed a legal issue and another financial 
issue.

Adjournment: There being no further business a motion was made by Director 
Bunnell to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Director Hiller. The 
motion was approved unanimously and the meeting adjourned at approximately 
3:55 p.m.

Submitted by David C. Bunnell, Secretary

APPROVED MINUTES OF  
THE ESTATES GOLF AND COUNTRY CLUB 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETINGS 
Tuesday, December 18, 2014 
(Approved by January 8, 2015)

Ken Bourne 
President

Becky Butts 
Vice President & Publications

Dave Bunnell 
Secretary

Chuck Johnson 
Treasurer

Becky Butts & Dave Bunnell 
Membership & Real Estate

Stan Hiller 
House & Marketing

Jim Worley 
Rules & Regulations/CC&Rs/RV Lot

Len Westphal 
Architectural

Sharyn Cornett 
Activities

Janice Aiken 
Golf

HORTON
CONSTRUCTION

503-982-1134

Painting, Siding, Fences,
Decks, Bathroom

Remodels, Additions, and
Carpentry Specials for our

Neighbors in
Senior Estates

Call Myrt Horton for a
FREE Estimate Today

CCB# 114449
Licensed Bonded Insured
References on Request

Save $$$ on a New Roof
For 9 years, RoofRite Services

has been installing
new roofs in the Estates.
RoofRite Services Offers:

Lifetime Warranty on all shingles!
Quality Workmanship!
FREE Estimates!

Special Savings for Seniors!
Local References Available!

RoofRite Services
503-984-0924

CCB#156243 • Licensed/Bonded/Insured

Roof Rite Services_4.20.12_1x3:Ad master  4/17/12  11:35 PM  Page 1
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Monday,
January 26

Tuesday,
January 27

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 8:50a Walking Club indoors – Aud
 9:00a Ladies Pool – Pool Room
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Room
 10:00a bridge Dup Swiss Pairs – Card Room 

and DH Foyer
 10:10a EZ bridge Club – blue Room
 11:00a Zumba Gold – Aud
 2:00p Ladies Poker – Card Room
 6:00p Clackamas Circle Potluck – Dh/Kit
 6:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
 9:30a Men’s Golf Club Exec Board – 

Country Cottage
 10:00a Tuesday Morning Crafters Club – 

Card Room
 11:00a Uke Group beginners – Craft Room
 12:30p Tuesday Afternoon bridge – blue Rm
 1:00p Uke Group Advanced – Craft Room
 3:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 5:30p Tuesday Night Poker – Card Room
 6:00p Dup Swiss Pairs – blue Room
 6:00p Line Dancing beginners – Aud
 7:00p Line Dancing intermediate – Aud

Saturday,
January 24

Sunday,
January 25

 8:30a Ping Pong Players– Dh
 3:00p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

 2:00p Music Jammers– Dh/Kit
 4:30p Ballroom Dancing Beginners– Aud
 6:30p Ballroom Dancing Intermediate – Aud

Activities
Calendar
Activities
Calendar

* Any change of date, time, activity, or place 
MUST be made with the offi ce 503-982-1776.

Wednesday,
January 28

Thursday,
January 29

Friday,
January 30

Saturday,
January 31

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 8:50a Walking Club indoors – Aud
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Room
 9:00a Woodcarvers – Craft Room
 9:30a blackjack – Card Room
 10:30a Metaphysical book Readers – blue 

Room
 12:00p Ladies Pool – Pool Room
 1:00p Golden Squares Workshop – Aud
 1:00p The Painted Ladies – Craft Room
 4:00p Rules Meeting – Conference Room
 6:00p Wed. & Thur. Eve Pinochle – blue Rm
 7:00p bingo – Dh

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
 9:30a EZ bridge Club – blue Room
 9:30a COFFEE hOUR/Doors Open - 

Refreshments
 10:00a COFFEE hOUR PROGRAM – Aud/

Dh/Kit
 12:30p Chicago bridge Group – blue Room
 2:00p Estates Chorus – Aud
 6:00p Wed & Thurs Pinochle – blue Room
 6:00p Advanced Line Dance – Aud
 6:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Room
 9:45a bible Study – Craft Room
 1:00p Blue Grass Jam – Aud
 1:00p bunco – Craft Room
 1:00p bridge Friday Party – blue Room
 1:00p Dulcimer Group – Conf Room

 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 3:00p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 7:00p Golden Squares A 1 or 2 Dance – Aud

Sunday,
February 1

 4:30p Ballroom Dancing Beginners – Aud
 6:30p Ballroom Dancing Intermediate – Aud

Monday,
February 2

Tuesday,
February 3

Wednesday,
February 4

Thursday,
February 5

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 8:50a Walking Club indoors – Aud
 9:00a Ladies Pool – Pool Room
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Room
 10:00a St Monica’s Circle – Dh/Kit
 10:10a EZ bridge Club – blue Room
 11:00a Zumba Gold – Aud
 12:00p Monday 3 Table Dup Bridge – Blue 

Room
 1:00p Ladies Poker – Card Room
 1:30p Music Makers Meeting – Aud
 6:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 7:00p Golden Squares – Aud/Kit/

Aud Foyer

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
 10:00a Tuesday Morning Crafters Club – Card 

Room
 10:00a Mens Golf Monthly Meeting – DH
 11:00a Uke Group beginners – Craft Room
 12:30p Tuesday Afternoon bridge – blue Rm
 1:00p Uke Group Advanced – Dh/Kit
 1:00p Woodburn Garden Club – Dh/Kit
 3:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 5:30p Tuesday Night Poker – Card Room
 6:00p Dementia Care Group – Conf Room
 6:00p Line Dancing beginners – Aud
 6:30p Card-Making Class – Craft Room
 7:00p Line Dancing intermediate – Aud

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 8:50a Walking Club indoors – Aud
 9:00a Woodcarvers – Craft Room
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Room
 9:30a blackjack – Card Room
 12:00p Ladies Pool – Pool Room
 1:00p Golden Squares – Aud
 1:00p The Painted Ladies – Craft Room
 1:00p Writer’s Group – Craft Room
 4:00p Rules Meeting – Conf Room
 6:00p Wed. & Thur. Eve Pinochle – blue Rm
 7:00p bingo – Dh

All Day News & Views Copy Deadline
 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
 9:30a EZ bridge Club – blue Room
 9:30a COFFEE hOUR/Doors Open - 

Refreshments
 10:00a COFFEE hOUR PROGRAM – Aud/

Dh/Kit
 12:30p bridge Dup 1st Thursday – blue Rm
 12:30p 1st Thur Party bridge – Card Room/

Dh Foyer/Kit
 2:00p Estates Chorus – Aud
 6:00p Wed & Thurs Evening Pinochle – Blue 

Room
 6:00p Advanced Line Dance – Aud
 6:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

Friday,
February 6

Saturday,
February 7

Monday,
February 9

Tuesday,
February 10

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Rm
 9:45a bible Study – Craft Room
 10:00a Red hat Group – blue Room
 1:00p Blue Grass Jam – Aud
 1:00p bunco – Craft Room
 1:00p bridge Friday Party – blue Room
 1:00p Dulcimer Group – Conf Room

 8:30a Ping Pong – Dh
 3:00p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 8:50a Walking Club indoors – Aud
 9:00a Ladies Pool – Pool Room
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Room
 10:00a Monday Swiss Pairs Bridge – 

Card Room/Dh Foyer
 10:10a EZ bridge Club – blue Room
 11:00a Zumba Gold – Aud
 11:00a Golf Committee – Conf Room
 2:00p Ladies Poker – Card Room
 6:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
 9:00a Tai Chi – Aud
 10:00a Tuesday Morning Crafters Club – 

Card Room
 11:00a Uke Group beginners – Craft Room
 12:30p Pinochle Double Deck – blue Rm
 12:30p Tuesday Afternoon bridge – blue Rm
 1:00p Uke Group Advanced – Dh/Kit
 3:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
 5:30p Tuesday Night Poker – Card Room
 6:00p Dup Swiss Pairs – blue Room
 6:00p Line Dancing beginners – Aud
 7:00p Line Dancing intermediate – Aud

Sunday,
February 8

 2:00p Music Jammers – Dh/Kit
 3:00p Two Sisters and a Mister – Aud
 4:30p Ballroom Dancing Beginners – Aud
 6:30p Ballroom Dancing Intermediate – Aud

Wednesday,
February 11

Thursday,
February 12

Friday,
February 13

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 8:50a Walking Club indoors – Aud
 9:00a Woodcarvers – Craft Room
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Room
 9:30a blackjack – Card Room
 12:00p Ladies Pool – Pool Room
 1:00p Golden Squares – Aud
 1:00p The Painted Ladies – Craft Room
 4:00p Rules Meeting – Conf Room
 6:00p Wed. & Thur. Eve Pinochle – blue Rm
 7:00p bingo – Dh

 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:30a Estates Quilters – Craft Room
 9:00a Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
 9:30a EZ bridge Club – blue Room
 9:30a COFFEE hOUR/Doors Open - 

Refreshments
 10:00a COFFEE hOUR PROGRAM – Aud/

Dh/Kit
 12:30p Chicago bridge Group – Card Room/

Dh Foyer/Kit
 2:00p Estates Chorus – Aud
 6:00p Wed & Thurs Evening Pinochle – Blue 

Room
 6:00p Advanced Line Dance – Aud
 6:30p Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

All Day News & Views Publication
 8:00a Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
 8:00a Fit For You Exercise – Aud
 8:30a Ping Pong Players – Dh
 9:00a Tai Chi – Aud
 9:00a Walking Club Meeting – blue Rm
 9:45a bible Study – Craft Room
 10:00a Red hat bunco – blue Room
 1:00p Blue Grass Jam – Aud
 1:00p bunco – Craft Room
 1:00p bridge Friday Party – blue Room
 1:00p Dulcimer Group – Conf Room
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Hand & Ledesma, PC
Attorneys at Law
If we can’t handle it, 
you don’t have a legal problem.

503-981-0101
www.handledemsa.com
970 N. Cascade Dr., Woodburn

Phil Hand

Some rules of Washington 
D.C. 

1. if it’s worth fi ghting for, 
it’s worth fi ghting dirty for. 

2. Don’t lie, cheat, or 
steal… unnecessarily. 

3. An honest answer can 
get you into a lot of trouble. 

4. The facts, though 
interesting, are irrelevant. 

* * * * *
A hillbilly moved into a 

new mobile home and was 
thrilled to see it had a washing 
machine. When her husband 
asked her how she liked it, she 
said, “That thing’s broken. The 

Funnies

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Special! 

Cruise Alaska on the Celebrity Millennium 
7 fun filled nights/Ocean View Cabin 

$200 OBC, OR Beverage Package($700 Value)  
Sail Aug. 28 – Sept. 4, 2015 

Cruise Price $1220.19 per person 

RVs just one of our specialties.
25+ years RV experience.

  White
FREE 

Teeth Whitening

Woodburn Smiles Dental
1018 N. Boones Ferry Rd.

www.welovesmiles.com/woodburn

*Bring this ad to your appointment. Qualifying appointment consists of new patient cleaning, exam & x-rays. Restrictions apply. Call for details.

fi rst day i put four shirts in it, 
pulled the chain, and I ain’t 
seen ‘em since.”

* * * * *
A side benefi t of forgetting 

names and faces is that you 
keep meeting new people.

* * * * *
“Part of the secret of success 

in life is to eat what you like 
and let the food fi ght it out 
inside.” 

Mark Twain 
* * * * *

Living on earth is expensive, 
but it does include a free trip 
around the sun every year. 

* * * * *

Birthdays are good for you. 
The more you have, the longer 
you live. 

* * * * *
You know you’re out 

of shape when you can get 
“runner’s high” just by getting 
out of bed. 


